ETTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
10 July 2023
PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Sleight, Stott, and Yeo.

Ward Councillor Wilcock was present for agenda items 47– 50.
8 members of the public were also present.

Apologies were received from Councillors Horton 

45/23 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
46/23 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 15 May 2023 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
47/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilcock advised that Councillor Anne Handley had been voted as a leader of a minority Conservative administration, and that there were cordial and constructive relationships with other political parties.  There had recently been unanimous support for a number of motions, including dissolving all pension shares in fossil fuel companies, making promotion of vapes to children less attractive, insuring payment be coin remains an option at car parking meters and regarding the use of over 65 bus passes after 9am.  Devolution is a key policy decision for the new administration, and an agreement has been reached with Hull to submit a devolution bid involving a democratically elected mayor.  There was some concern and scepticism on this position, but it was a key Government requirement for releasing the maximum amount of funding available.  Devolution covers key strategic services only, such as transport and adult education, and does not involve a merger of East Riding of Yorkshire and Hull City Council.  ERYC has agreed to publish details on what devolution means, and carry out a full consultation, it proposals are accepted by Government.  
48/23 PLANNING CONSULTATION FOR ERECTION OF 1 DWELLING AND 4 AFFORDABLE DWELLINGS AT LAND TO REAR OF 97 MAIN STREET – Resolved – a) that it be noted that the Clerk had submitted a strong objection to this planning application under delegated powers following consultation with Parish Councillors, and based on previous resolutions of the Council, b) the Councillor Wilcock’s offer to formally request that the application be considered by the planning committee should be accepted, as well as an offer to speak on behalf of the community at the committee, and c) that thanks be noted to the Clerk and all involved in preparing the submission.

49/23 COMMUNITY GROUP UPDATE REGARDING PLANNING APPLICATION TO LAND TO REAR OF 97 MAIN STREET - A spokesperson for a local Etton independent planning group explained that the planning application had caused a good deal of concern and worry to residents.  A meeting had been held to discuss collective issues and agree actions to research and prepare objections that were based on legitimate planning concerns.  The meeting had been well attended and productive, and to date there had been 25 individual objections to the application.  It was noted that the planning application for affordable housing submitted at the West End of the village had not yet been determined.  
50/23 RESPONSE TO THE HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY REPORT – Resolved – That the draft Parish Council response to the Housing Needs Survey Report prepared by Councillor Ward should be updated to reflect comments raised during the meeting and then submitted by the Clerk to ERYC.
51/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Clerk advised that orders had been placed for a life saving device at the pond, and for a coronation bench, which would be sited outside of the Village Hall.  The Council had missed the date to submit activities as part of the Heritage Open Day, and so this would be considered again in 2024.  It was agreed that the Clerk should follow up on the issues reported to the planning enforcement officers. 
52/23 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Sleight advised that the Blackthorn bushes on the bend at Gardham Road near to the Dalton turn off were restricting visibility and preventing vehicles safely passing.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report, and also chase up the Cherry Burton Bridge hedge cutting.  The meeting discussed a suggestion regarding Neighbourhood Watch, and noted that the Parish was already a neighbourhood watch area, although without any active groups.  It was agreed to source some signs to be shared in the village.   
53/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. ERYC - Planning Approval – Tree works, St Marys House, Main Street, Etton

ii. ERYC - Planning Consultation – Erection of 1 dwelling and 4 affordable dwellings, Land Rear of 97 Main Street 

iii. Resident - Concern about plant growing at pond.  

iv. ERYC - Cost of hiring a pair of speed indication devices

v. Resident - Requesting verge be cut, Gardham Road  

vi. Residents - Various regarding the process for land rear of 97 Main Street Application. 

vii. Councillor Ward - Resignation as Parish Councillor

viii. ERYC - Planning approval – Erection of detached building to rear for use as garden room and store, Chalklands Cottage, 38 Main Street

ix. Humberside Police - Monthly Update

x. Resident - Reporting hedge, Etton side of Cherry Bridge required cutting. 

xi. Resident - Reporting fallen tree on PROW at Beverley Rail Trail

xii. ERYC - 6 monthly anti social behaviour reporting.  

xiii. ERYC - Updated Community Emergency Plan Template

xiv. ERYC - Design Code Update

xv. ERYC – Leader of Council sharing contact details for Ward Councillors

54/23 SPEED SURVEY RESULTS, CHERRY BURTON ROAD – The results of the Speed Survey held on Cherry Burton Road had indicated had indicated that there was speeding on that stretch of road, and as a result, ERYC had offered to site two speed indication devices for one month at a cost of £500.  ERYC advised that such devices often led to a short term change in driver behaviour.  It was agreed that the hire costs were too high for only a short term impact.  

Resolved – That the Clerk request whether the speed survey results would warrant two solid white lines being in installed on the bridge.
55/23 LITTER PICKING EQUIPMENT – Resolved – That the Parish Council would purchase 6 sets of litter picking equipment to replace equipment that was recently stolen.

56/24 BIRD BOX INITIATIVE – Resolved – That Councillor Stott would run a community engagement initiative encouraging residents to build bird boxes for installation at the pond, and in return the Parish Council would offer to cover the costs of materials used.   

57/24 RE-TARMACKING OF CHURCH WAY – The delay in the works to re-tarmac Church Way to allow for a repair to a wall had resulted in the cost of materials increasing the quotes cost by £300.  The Parish Council’s contribution to this would be £100.


Resolved – To accept the revised bid and proceed with the works.  

58/24 CO-OPTION ADVERT – Resolved – That the advert to co-opt members to Etton Parish Council would be published when approval was provided from East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

59/24 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

· East Riding Supplies – Stationary - £25.14
ii) and that the following accounts be approved for payment:

· Alan Bravey –July and August Salary - £107.92
· HMRC - £71.20
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
408

